Monthly message for kids #30 – Honor your father and mother 

By Aunt Shirley - www.imofinc.org

The first four of the Ten Commandments are concerned with our relationship with and our worship of God. This month we see that the fifth commandment addresses our relationship with our parents - and although we immediately think of this as being written for children, there is actually no age limit mentioned by God! Exodus 20:12 reads "Honor your father and your mother, so that you may live long in the land the Lord your God is giving you." 

It is actually the only one of the Ten Commandments that contains no negative - it does not say "Thou shalt not..." - and it actually contains a promise of blessing for those who obey it! I believe God is especially concerned about our relationship with our parents! In many cultures around the world traditionally there has been great respect for parents and the elderly, who are widely valued for the knowledge and wisdom which they have gained through many years of life. As I, myself, grow older, I am amazed at how much easier it is to tolerate certain unexpected events or other people's reactions - after all, I've seen similar things many times before! It is easier for me to have patience and also to not get upset or worried so much - I have learned from past experiences and also grown in my faith in God. 

But it is sad to see younger people who think they know it all - and especially to see those who have no respect for ANYONE older than themselves, especially their parents! Of course there are parents who have behaved so badly (maybe become addicted to drugs or made very bad choices in life) that they have lost the respect of their children. We can understand how some children find it hard to honor their parents, especially if they have been abused by them. Maybe that is why our Heavenly Father added the special promise of blessing for honoring them!
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To honor means "to respect, look up to, admire, hold in high regard - even to idolize." But it also means "to give credit to or pay tribute to." Even if your parents have abused you, you can still give them credit for having given you life. Throughout our lives we may come across teachers at school or bosses at work whom we do not admire because of their character or actions; yet we should still "honor" them and show them respect because of the position of authority they hold over us. This is what God wants us to learn, beginning within our own family. If in our youth we start judging and finding excuses to disrespect, disobey, and eventually develop contempt for our elders, we will become proud and arrogant - exactly as we are warned of in 2 Timothy 3:1,2: "But mark this: There will be terrible times in the last days. People will be lovers of themselves, lovers of money, boastful, proud, abusive, disobedient to their parents, ungrateful, unholy.." Certainly those around us may act that way, but as Christians we must strive to be humble, forgiving and make our Heavenly Father proud of us!  
